
Important Dates and Reminders

September 2nd - First Day of School for K-5

September 3rd & 4th - Preschool Meetings - Sign up with Office

if you haven't already.

September 8th - School Board Meeting, 6:30 p.m. @ District

Office or by Zoom

September 9th - First Day of School for Preschool

September 15th - School Picture Day (watch for packets in

student backpacks)

September 20th - Mudd Nick Auction Dinner, 5:00 @ NCRD

September 22nd - No School - All District Professional Development Day Pre K-12

September 25th - NES Open House 5:30-6:30

Families can log into their parent vue accounts on Friday August 29th to see who their child's

teacher is for this school year.

Parking in the back of the building is for staff only! Please note, our playground and field are

available for parents and students to access only after 5:00 p.m. on school days, as it's used daily

by the NCRD for programming.

Please make sure you call by 2:00 p.m. if you need to make a change to your child's schedule.



Trimester One swim lessons will start for 3 classes September 23rd. Your student will need a

towel and a suit:

McCoy = Tuesdays

Carbary = Wednesdays

Henderson = Thursdays

Our amazing Parent Council provides school supplies for all of our students. The only supplies you

are asked to provide for your child/children are:

Wired Headphones

Large Kleenex Box for your Child's Classroom

Suit and Towel when they have Swim

Water Bottle with their name on it

Sign up for Flash Alert through the link below to receive emergency messages. Follow these

steps: manage your messenger subscription - create account - Neah-Kah-Nie School District

Flash Alert

Inservice Week Parent Letter- 2025

Neah-Kah-Nie School District No. 56 Nehalem Elementary School

36300 Eighth Street • PO Box 190 • Nehalem, OR 97131-0190 (503)

355-3650 • Toll free 1(888)218-2455 • Fax: (503) 368-7721 Seagull

Spir...

launch docs.google.com

Click on the link below to see the bus schedules

Bus Schedules

Hello families!

https://www.flashalert.net/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nbmDurXzsNbmwca3HgE7KUxSJV-qEGV3PODH7UQz5ZQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nbmDurXzsNbmwca3HgE7KUxSJV-qEGV3PODH7UQz5ZQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1IH6Wp0nZ7sM2CY7Y0y9tEk1BGOBfqz7G/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=116839294685056832467&rtpof=true&sd=true


Jennifer Hopkins will now be serving the whole district as our Family Resource Coordinator.

Jennifer has been at the high school and middle school as their Family Resource Coordinator for

years, so will not be new to the position, just new to the elementary schools. Jennifer will be at

NES on Tuesdays only each week. The Family Resource Coordinator Program will still be providing

snacks and meals to students on Fridays for those families needing extra food support on the

weekends. This program is called the Backpack Program. Please look for information in First Day

Packets for sign up sheets for our Backpack Program.

We will no longer be able to provide swim towels and suits for students on swim days; if students

forget a suit or towel, they can come to the office, and we can call home to see if families can

bring them in. If students cannot get their suit and towel from home, then they will go to the pool

and sit on the bench and watch the lesson. Extra jackets and clothes will still be available for

students to borrow when needed from our Family Resource Center. We ask that families please

wash them and return borrowed items to the office.

Jen Hopkins can be reached at:

(503) 355-3607

hopkinsj@nknsd.org

mailto:hopkinsj@nknsd.org


NES OPEN HOUSE September 25th @ 5:30-6:30 p.m.

Please proceed to your child's classroom to meet your child's teacher. Make sure to stop by the

cafeteria for cookies, refreshments, and visit the community organizations that will have tables set

up with information about their programs.

Introducing New Staff:

Julee Ward - Assistant Secretary/Instructional Assistant

Elizabeth Avila - Head Secretary

Ian Gillespie - Special Education Teacher

Caroline Keen - Special Education Instructional Assistant

Sibai Lulai - Special Education Instructional Assistant

Currently open until filled: Special Education Instructional Assistant

https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/September-25-Menus.pdf




Miss Jennifer School Councelor

Ms. Jennifer’s School Counseling Office

503-355-3657/ jenniferh@nknsd.org

https://sites.google.com/nknsd.org/elementarycounseling

Welcome back! We are so excited to start the year with your kiddos on the 2nd.

As the school counselor I will be teaching SEL lessons (social emotional learning) 30 minutes a

week in each classroom Pre-K through 5th grade. SEL lessons focus on five core competencies—

self-awareness, self-management, social awareness, relationship skills, and responsible decision-

making. The goal of these lessons is to support students in their growth towards success in

school, work, and life. I love getting to connect with students each week with the goal of fostering

well-being, improving academic achievement and promoting positive mental health. I also work

individually with students (not therapy) to help in cultivating social and emotional skills or provide

support during challenging situations. Additionally, I will be able to provide small group counseling

which allows students to practice skills such as self control, friendship, managing emotions and

handling worry and stress.

In September, our lessons will work on connecting and getting to know each other as well as

starting with understanding brain states and self regulation, introducing Kelso’s choices (problem

mailto:jenniferh@nknsd.org
https://sites.google.com/nknsd.org/elementarycounseling


solving and conflict resolution) and introducing our Tools that foster empathy, resilience and self-

mastery.

If you have any questions or concerns about your student, feel free to contact me. You can also fill

out a counseling form espanol to request a meeting.

I am looking forward to a great year!!

PE - Mrs. Duer

September

PE-Mrs. Duer

Welcome to the 2025-2026 school year! I am excited to welcome all students back into the gym.

Our kindergarten through fifth grade students receive 30 minutes of PE every single day, which is

amazing for our students physical and mental well being. With that in mind, please make sure your

child is wearing appropriate shoes for PE or has a pair of shoes in their backpack to change into.

Morning Marathon Kids

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdyaiH-CA4akO_yXKmhgyyqVgrGNx4xIFJBuLxLyd4ovB9rIA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1bChzeJDkquUfLCtajInaz22nCay-fh5vVj38fbpLbCM/edit?usp=sharing


Morning Marathon Kids, Nehalem’s before school running and walking program, will start the fall

season on Wednesday, September 10th. Paperwork will be sent home the first week of school to

sign up so be on the lookout for it. This fall we are limiting it to 30 participants in grades third

through fifth. We will allow our second graders to participate starting in the spring.

-Mrs. Duer and Mr. McCoy

NCRD Youth Center

Welcome Back NES students and families!, we here at NCRD are happy to be back in school and

hope you had an exciting summer! If you are in need of youth care, please reach out to us ASAP.

We pick up your students at Nehalem Elementary school at the end of each school day and are

open until 5pm. Our cost is $6 a day per child. This does include a nutritious snack and a host of

enrichment activities (outdoor play/walks, gym time, crafts, music, science, etc.) If interested,

please reach out to Angie or Kiley at NCRD by phone, email, website, or just stop in. We are not

accepting drop-ins currently but hope to get back to that down the road. We offer full day care on

most “no school days”, closed national holidays. No School days are $20 per student. Our first no

school day is September 22. To preregister and prepay, contact the Welcome Center. Scholarship

applications are available upon request. Scholarships for students are funded through them.

Friends of NCRD, who support families in need through various fundraisers throughout the year.

Please let any youth center staff or the Welcome Center know if this is a need, and we will get you

a scholarship application.

Youth Sports-

Registration is open for Soccer. Please stop by or call the Welcome Center for more details! If you

are interested in volunteering/coaching for this or any sport, please let me know. None of this

would be possible without the great coaches we have. We will start practice on September 15 right

here at the NES field. Please make sure you have cleats, shin guards, and a water bottle.

angiet@ncrdnehallem.org kileyk@ncrdnehalem.org

Employment Opportunities at NKN School District

Click on this button to access and apply for open positions.

mailto:angiet@ncrdnehallem.org
https://nknsd.org/departments/human-resources/
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